
  

Message from the President:
Dear Members,
   Greetings to you! By the time you are reading this, 
Thanksgiving will be past and many of us will be making 
casseroles and sandwiches from leftover turkey. Still, it is 
a time to pause and remember our gratitude for our 
families, friends and, for us in DSWPS, the gift of art 
making.
   We’ll be together again very soon (December 5th) for the 
Holiday Luncheon at City Kitchen in Grosse Pointe. This 
time will be little different in that we have no meeting or 
activity planned other than to enjoy each other's company.
   I hope you are not too disappointed that we are NOT 
having our silent art auction this year, partly because while 
some of us loved it, others were overheard complaining 
mightily they were tired of doing that. We had no 
consensus for a replacement activity and so have decided 
to simply make a donation from our treasury to the 
Capuchins’ art projects for inner city children. If you miss 
the art auction, or have a good idea for a replacement 
project for next year’s Holiday Luncheon, please propose it 
at the February meeting or e-mail your suggestion 
directly to me now so I can add it to the meeting 
agenda. (My e-mail address is: kathy@kwoconnell.com) 
Then we can discuss and vote on the suggestions and thus 
be well prepared for our Holiday Luncheon in 2016.
   Please note, also, that if you are creating art for the 
Global Art Project, be sure to bring it to the February 
meeting at Leon’s Family Dining in 
Dearborn. See details elsewhere in this 
newsletter.
   See you at the City Kitchen! .  . . Kathy 
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Global  Art Project 

Work must be turned in at February 18, 2016 meeting. (no later)
No frames or glass, nothing over 12" x 12" 

For information Beverly Zimmermann 313-881-6251 bazimm@aol.com

Board Meeting:
none

GENERAL MEETING:
Saturday, December 5, 2015

HOLIDAY LUNCHEON
City Kitchen Restaurant

16844 Kercheval, Grosse Pte
313-882-6667

NOON Buffet
Note: RSVP by 12/3/15 to: 

Julie Strabel 313-885-9163
jstrabel@comcast.net  or

Charlene O'Neil - 313-884-9385
cmoneill254@gmail.com

Upcoming Meetings:
January - no meeting

 February 18, 2016 - Dearborn
Leon's Family Dining 
23830 Michigan Ave. 

313-563-3713 
Take-in of member entries for 
Padzieski Gallery show in 

March at Gallery, then to lunch, 
pickup unaccepted work after.

Global Art pieces will be 
on display at restaurant

March 17, 2016 - TBA

It is with true regret that we inform 
you the recent death of Stanley 
Rosenthal.  Former MWCS 
President 
and 
Professor 
of Art at 
Wayne 
State.
He was a 
funny, 
giving, 
creative and talented artist and 
teacher.  He will be missed by all.



Member 
Accomplishments:
• Sara Hadley and Kate Paul 
had work accepted in Northville 
Art House's 'Small Works' juried 
exhibition. Show: 11/6 - 12/12. 
Tues-Fri 12 - 5 pm,  
Sat 12 - 4 pm     248-344-0497
215 W. Cady Street, Northville

• Members in the 'Artists Among 
Us' show at the Padzieski Gallery 
were  Janet Kondziela (3rd place), 
Barbara Eko Murphy (Honorable 
Mention) and Juror's Choice: Linda 
Allen and Kathy O'Connell, also 
in the show: Marilyn Bomarito, 
Olga Pawlowski. Isabelle 
Renaud and Lori Zurvalec

• Jan Filarski is featured in the 
November Maxine Masterfield 
newsletter - (see message info in 
right column).

• Linda Allen has a 
solo show 'Cheers' at the 
Boll Family YMCA 
12/2/15 - 1/28/16. 
Reception: Wed. Dec. 9 
from 6 - 8 pm. Art Show 
is open during regular 
business hours  Boll 
Family YMCA  

1401 Broadway, Detroit
www.ymcadetroit.org

• Carol Bedard Walters has been 
interviewed and chosen to be featured 
in Women Artists and Writer's 
Magazine. She reports it being great 
fun and the article being written is in 
progress - comes out quarterly. 
(Google Pink Panter Artist and Artist 
and Writer's Magazine)

• Lori Zurvalec was the featured 
artist at Garrido's Bistro in Grosse 
Pointe Woods for the month of Nov.

• Marilyn Bomarito's grandson 
Jacob is in a DJ contest w/buddy 
Jacob  wavo.me/kshmr/webster-hall-
dj-
invitational -  
check it out!

• Barb 
Murphy 
says she has 
connections!
Wonder -- 
has she been naughty or nice?

What's Happening:
• MI State University Museum 
of Art presents 'Iron Hulls and 
Turbulent Waters: Ore Boats, 
Workers & Great Lakes Shipping'  
9/14 - 1/24/2016. museum.msu.edu
409 W. Circle Dr, East Lansing

• Northville Art House showcases 
Ann Arbor artist Carolyn Barritt's 
work 'Acrylic 
Ink 
on Paper'  
now thu 
January. 
Info:  248- 
344- 0497 
215  215 W. Cady Street, Northville

• U of M/Ann Arbor presents: 
Tyree  Guyton's exhibit 'A Thirty-
Year Journey ' now - 1/3/16 

• Swords into Plowshares
presents 'Art4Detroit3 exhibit' now -
12/5/15 313-9963-7575
33 E. Adams Ave, Detroit

• Northville Art 
House's 'Small 
Works' is open 
until 12/6/15, W-
Sat. 1 - 5 pm. Also 
showing 'Picture 
this'  in lower gallery 
featuring Northville 

Camera Club . 248-344- 0497

• Lawrence Street Gallery's 
'Think Small' - all media competition, 
max. 12"  - Show: 12/2 - 12/23/2015 
248-544-0394
22620 Woodward, Ferndale
lawrencestreetgallery. com

• Mary's Muses present 'Santa and 
Friends' - Paintings of live models at 
Picasso Cafe
12/2 - 12/27/15
South side of Grand River, west of 
Haggerty

•  The Art Experience presents: 
'The Healing Power of the Arts'  thru 
12/12/15. Info: 248-706-3304   
theartexperience.org'
175 S. Pontiac #109, Pontiac

• Artists AAAC  'Art Off The Wall' 
12/4 - 1/10/16
117 W. Liberty St, Ann Arbor

• Winter Exhibitions at BBAC
12/2 - 12/19/15  Holiday Shop
1/22 - 2/19/16  Student  Exhibition
2/26 - 3/15/16  Marie Woo, Clay 
Odyssey
4/1 - 4/29/16 - Regional High 
 School • Students of 
 Meighen Jackson

Sculpture in  front of Michael A. 
Guido Theatre

(gallery inside)  Dearborn 
Community Theatre

• U/M Ann Arbor Museum of 
Art presents 'Tyree Guyton - A 
Thirty-Year Journey' exhibit' thru 
1/3/16.  Also exhibit 'Come as You 
Are -Art of the 1990's' exhibit thru 
1/31/16 at the Helmut Stern Gallery. 
Info: 734-764-0395 
umma.umich.edu
525 S  State St, Ann Arbor

• Message from Jan Filarski:  
Maxine Masterfield is now 
publishing a very good art newsletter 
that is free.  She has produced it in 
May, August and will have one 
coming out in Nov.   I will be a 
featured artist in the Nov. issue.  Her 
newsletters are full of a lot of 
interesting info especially about 
experimental techniques in art.  You 
can receive it by going to 
www.masterfield.net  and 
requesting it.  You will receive the 
first two copies now and the Nov. 
issue soon.

Words of W!dom
A single smile can you lift you up, 

and a positive thought
can keep you there

.
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http://www.masterfield.net/
http://www.masterfield.net/


Entries Wanted:
• Deadline: 1/6/16
Detroit Artist Market (DAM 
WSU) '2016 Annual Scholarship & 
Exhibition' open to all currently 
enrolled WSU sophomores, juniors 
and graduate students from the James 
P. Duffy Dept. of Art and Art History
Show:  3/4/16 - 4/9/16. Info: 
313-832-9540  www.detroitartists 
market.org
4719 Woodward Ave, Detroit

Holiday Art Markets:
• Detroit Artists Market's '43rd 
Annual Noel Night'  Saturday, 12/5
5 - 10 pm

• Holiday Art Market at Paint 
Creek Center for the Arts 
featuring one-0f-a-kind gifts for 
every budget!  11/14 - 12/23/15. 
248-651-4110 www.pccart.org
 407 Pine Street, Rochester

(see previous listings in 
November newsletter

• Foster Design Home Studio's 
Christmas Open House weekends  
Call for dates & times:  586-727-7819
35607 Churchill, Richmond

Happy Holidays!

•  Dec. 5th - Noon Buffet  •  
Holiday Lunch at 

City Kitchen
16844 Kercheval, Grosse Pte

313-882-6667
 S. I-75 to 53B toward Port Huron onto 
I-94 E to exit 223 toward Cadieux right 

onto Cadieux, left onto Kercheval (OR S. 
I-75 to I-696 to right I-94, to Cadieux exit, 
turn left down Cadieux to Kercheval, turn 
left onto Kercheval, restaurant in first 
block, parking: right on first street 
(Notre Dame)   - parking garage at                        

Trader Joes on left

 Out of Town Entries/
workshops: 
• Deadline:  12/1/15
North Light Books  'Splash 18 
Value/ Light & Dark' Info: 
artistsnetwork.com/splashwatercolor

• Open Call
International Contemporary 
Artists has an open call out for artists 
to apply for submission in their 11th 
volume of  'International Comtemp-
orary Artists'  art@incoartbook.com

• Deadline: 1/6/16
Naples Art Association '1st 
Founders Juried Awards Exhibition'  
3/12 - 4/15/16 Naples, FL    Juried 
Art Services 

• Deadline:  4/1/16
The Artist's Magazine's 
'Annual Art Competition'  5 
categories: Portrait/Figure, 
Landscape, Still Life/Interior,    
Animal/Wildlife, Abstract/
Experimental. Info:
artistsnetwork.com/the-artists-
magazine-annual-competition

 •  •  •  •  •  •  •  

Upcoming DSWPS Shows 
for 2016

• 
Padzieski Gallery - take-in at 

February meeting. Show opens in 
March, (art will go on to the 

'Crooked  Tree Gallery' in 
Petoskey in the Summer)

(more information to come later)
•  

Anton Art Center - June
•  

CCS Gallery - Fall  

Workshops:
• For workshop info etc. by Chris 
Unwin   248-624-4902 or 
248-669-7589  chrisunwin@att.net

• Deadline:  3/30/16
Watercolor Workshop with 
Internationally known Dr. Lian 
Quan Zhen, watercolorist and 
author of several books in watercolor.
6/2, 6/3, 6/4/, 2016, 9 - 4.  $250.00 
for the three day workshop held at the 
Tomkins Center at Windmill 
Pointe Park (Free parking available). 
Deposit is $100.00 - required to hold 
a space.  Balance due by 3/30/16.
For more information call Carol 
O’Donnell at 313-404-5874. 
Windmill Pointe Park
14920 Windmill Pte, Grosse Pte Park

• Line up for 2016
Franciscan Life Process Center
3/5 - 3/7 -  S. Meyer - w/c
4/1 - 3/16 - B. Schilling - sculpting in 
oil
4/1 - 4/3 -  J. Balkan - figures in oil
4/4 - 4-9 - T. Berestova - icon pntg
4/21 - 4/24-   Edee Joppich -
experimental 
kbechtel@lifeprocesscenter.org

www/evenbrite.com

• Deadline:  2/1/16
Saginaw Art Museum ( SAWA) 
presents 'Woody Hansen Watercolor 
Workshop' 4/18 - 4/21/16.  
989-906-3003 artsaginaw@gmail.com 
1126 N. Michigan Ave, Saginaw
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November Meeting at Huntington Woods Library

             A good turnout for our DSWPS 
meeting,

 (did we see you there?). Our  presenter, 
Valerie Allen, rep for Golden Paints 

brought us up-to-date on all their new 
products,  presented samples of how 

they looked on w/c  paper as well as on 
canvas, and generously presented 

attendees with samples of products.



Detroit Society of Women Painters and Sculptors
Minutes of General Meeting, November 19, 2015 - Huntington Woods Library


 President Kathy O’Connell called the meeting to order at 11:30 am. There were 42 members and guests present in the 
conference room of Huntington Woods Library.
 The President thanked Jean Thomas and Richie Campbell for the plentiful hospitality table. New members and guests were 
welcomed.
 Recording Secretary Carolyn Sherwood read the minutes of the October meeting. There were no additions or corrections.  
Madge Lawson made the motion to accept the minutes as read, supported by Paula Wild.  Motion passed. 
 Treasurer Marilyn Bomarito reported an initial balance as of September 30 and, after October transactions, an ending 
balance as of October 31, 2015.   
 Corresponding Secretary Joyce Manke informed the membership that items to be included in the newsletter are due no 
later than the third week of the previous month.  An updated fan out will be sent with the December newsletter.
 First VP Programs Deb Maiale reported that the Program Committee has worked out well. Julie Strabel and Charlene 
O’Neill are co-chairs for the December 5th luncheon at City Kitchen. RSVP for this event if you plan to attend. There will be no silent 
auction; however, a $500.00 donation will be made to Capuchin Missions Arts Outreach. Individual members may also make a 
contribution, but this is optional.
 The Global Art Project exchange is being chaired by Carol LaChiusa  and Beverly Zimmerman. Members need to contact the 
chairs if they are interested in taking part. Art should be no larger than 12” x 12”. Work will be turned in at the February meeting. No 
work will be accepted after this time.
 Second VP Exhibitions Janet Kondziela is chair of the Padzieski Gallery Show. Intake for entries is on February 18 which 
is also our regular Thursday meeting date. Entries will be dropped off at Padzieski Gallery at 10am. The Exec. Board will also meet at 
this time. The general meeting, intake of art for the Global Arts Project, and lunch will take Place at Leon’s, a restaurant two mile west 
of  the Padzieski Gallery.  After the general meeting Members will return to the gallery to pick up unaccepted work and/or attend the 
program which will be given by sculptor/juror Douglas Semivan. Art accepted for the Padzieski Gallery Show will also be exhibited at 
The Crooked Tree Gallery in Petoskey, MI in the summer of 2016. The June show will be at Anton Art Center. There will be a show at 
the CCS Gallery in the fall.
 Third VP Directory Arlene Oakland informed the membership that the directory was not yet ready for distribution.
 Historian Julie Sabit distributed resume forms to members who still need to turn in a brief biography and photo of work.
 Webmaster Katie McNamee requested that DWSPS membership check out the website to see what other members have 
already sent to her.
 By-Laws Committee Chair Madge Lawson made a motion to amend Articles 4- Section 3 of the by-laws by changing the 
amount of $35.00 under Memorials to “a check in the amount to be determined by the Board.”  Arlene Oakland supported the motion.  
Motion carried. 
 Memorial Chair Jean Thomas  reported that the libraries that received donations in memory of Helen Cartmell and Jerrine 
Habsburg-Lothingren had acknowledged receipt of the memorials. St. Clair Shores Library purchased THE BOOK OF DRAWING in 
memory of Helen Cartmell. The Commerce Twp. Library purchased THE PRACTICAL ENCYCLOPEDIA OF WATERCOLOR and 
METAL CLAY JEWELRY in memory of Jerrine Habsburg-Lothingren.

NEW BUSINESS  
 Kathy O’Connell and Janet Kondziela are having an open house at their studio.
 The son of Jerrine Habsburg-Lothingren is selling his mother’s art supplies. Go to dabi.com for information about Detroit Art 
Business Institute.
 Go to pablomatisse.com for information about Dan LaChiusa’s NY show.  He is the son of  member Carol LaChiusa.
 Chris Unwin and husband now have a printer that does giclee prints.  Contact Chris if you are interested in having prints 
made of your work.  
 Madge Lawson has some pottery wheels for sale.
 Look for “Cheers” – Linda Allen solo show in the newsletter.
 Linda Allen, supported by Joyce Manke, made the motion to adjourn at 12:20 pm
.

Submitted by Recording Secretary Carolyn Sherwood
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